Investor Compensation Act 

Following the introduction by the European Union of the Investor Compensation Directive (the Directive) in 1997 and a number of high profile failures of Irish investment firms in the late 1980's and the early 1990's, the Government brought forward the Investor Compensation Act (the Act) on 1 August 1998. In addition to transposing the Directive into Irish Law, the Act also provided for compensation arrangements to apply to a large number of investment firms which were not covered by the Directive. This reflected the Government's view that eligible investors who dealt with the investment firms should be entitled to some degree of financial compensation if an authorised firm failed and investors had lost funds.

The Act provides for the establishment of the Investor Compensation Company Limited (ICCL) and sets out as a principal objective of the ICCL the putting in place of arrangements (e.g. funding and payment procedures) to ensure that eligible clients of a failed firm receive compensation, within the parameters set down in the Act, as expeditiously as possible. The ICCL was established as a company limited by guarantee, its three shareholders being the Central Bank of Ireland, the Irish Stock Exchange and the Irish Association of Investment Managers. The structure adopted in Ireland i.e. the establishment of a specialist company to put compensation arrangements in place, is one that has also been used in other member states of the European Union

The Act aims to 
· Operate a financially sound scheme which provides statutory levels of compensation to eligible clients of failed investment firms; 

· Ensure that claims for compensation are dealt with as expeditiously as possible and in a manner which is sympathetic to the difficult situation in which the claimant is involved; 

· Operate a cost effective method for the collection of contributions, which is fair to all authorised firms; 

· Maintain an open and positive relationship with those institutions and investors it deals with; 

· Promote a positive relationship with the Central Bank of Ireland which will include liaison to develop and enhance the system of compensation. 

